
 
 

   

 

WHITELEYS REDEVELOPMENT 

INFORMATION NOTICE 32 

For: Expanded/Laing O’Rourke 
 

Notice regarding: Section 61 

On: 6th January 2020 

 
Dear Neighbour, 

Re: New Section 61 agreement (Control of Pollution Act 1974) 

Wishing all our neighbours a Happy New Year! 

This week, demolition contractors, Erith, are handing over the Whiteleys redevelopment to 
Expanded (part of the Laing O’Rourke group) to commence the piling and structural phase of 

the project.  

An amended Section 61 agreement includes the following revisions: 

Site hours remain 8:00-18:00 Monday-Friday and 8:00-13:00 Saturday. 

Where Erith had specific hours of no noisy works throughout the week, ‘quieter periods’ of 8:00-
9:00, 11:00-12:00, 14:30-15:30 and 17:30-18:00 (Mon-Fri) apply to Expanded’s activities; during 

which, work will not create ‘excessive noise’ as determined by Westminster City Council.  Such 
works include percussive breaking and pile obstruction works.  No noisy works shall be carried 
out on Saturdays. 

We will continue noise, dust, and vibration-monitoring for the duration of the project, reporting 
results to Westminster City Council monthly.  

This consent is valid from 6th January 2020 until 31st October 2020, or until the completion of this 
phase of works; whichever is sooner. 

If you have any questions regarding the information in this notice, please email 
whiteleyscommunity@laingorourke.com for your query to be delegated to the relevant 
Expanded team-member. 

 

Kind regards, 

Expanded 
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